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MEETING MINUTES / 16 FEBRUARY 2016
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Armbruster, Carroll, Hampton, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newman, Showell, Smith, and Weir.     78.5%
Excused Absences: Corsa (Medical) and Seppala (Organization) 
Unexcused Absence: Newstadt
Guests: Vivian Starnes (DAVA), and Liz Byers (Operation Stand Down), Dave Rich (Department of Labor) 
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance.
There will be lunch followed by HB 224 discussion. 
MEETING MINUTES: 

A motion was made and the minutes were approved. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Wilmington VAMC- Jim Coty, Public Affairs Officer:
Bernadette Powe is now the Associate Director for Patient Services.
29 March - Vietnam Veteran 50th Anniversary Celebration in the auditorium.
This week is Salute to Hospitalized Veteran Week.
This week selections will be made for the Associate Director position.

There’s a Welcome Home Event for OEF/OIF veterans scheduled for a June Blue Rock’s game.
There are issues with Bebee Health and HealthNet involving the Veterans Choice Program that can be resolved with Bebee Health’s program enrollment.
The Sussex CBOC is 100% designed.
Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
Currently 137 residents. 103 on the waiting list

Introduced Director of Nursing, Denise Elliott.

- Previously DHSS Training Supervisor and Chief Nurse

- Naval Reserve Officer, Captain

- Focused on improving services

Need a clear criteria for Delaware residency requirements for admission

- Discussed with Chairman Sarg

- Three years prior to admission versus three years period  
- Commissioners are leaning toward three years prior

Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

14 males, 1 bed open and 3 females with 5 beds open (2 on waiting list).

Female building still on hold due to fire marshal concern (sprinkler system / pump house).

- Prefabricated house should be complete this week

- Awaiting permits   

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Amber Baylor, Widener Law Clinic

Power Point presentation can be sent upon request.

Majority of cases involve disability compensation.

- Students (interns) work the cases

- Also have two part-time attorneys on staff

Calls vary: wills, family law, discharge upgrades, and barriers to housing.

Do referrals when unable to cover issues.

Also work expungements.

The program has existed around 20 years, started by Professor Tom Reed, who is still on staff (volunteer).

Assisted 130 clients, 150 hours of work, for a total of 5800 hours.

The program works with law firms through bro bono assistance and are trying to expand their reach through community partnerships.

An Expungement Course is scheduled for 22 April / 1300 at the Wilmington VAMC.

- (Showell) Do you work with the Veterans Treatment Court?

We are looking to establish a partnership

David Rich, Department of Labor (DOL)
There is a new DOL secretary and the hope is to improve the relationship with the state.

Focus on veteran employment through outreach programs.

Veteran Representatives need to sell veteran’s abilities to employers.

- Help hard to place veterans, get them job ready

Working with Employer Support for the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) to encourage employer hiring.

Works to maintain employment for Guard / Reserve returning from deployment.

Taking advantage of DOL grants for training homeless veterans

- Funding goes to non-profit

Veterans are able to view DOL job announcements before other job seekers.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Nothing to report.
Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Nothing to report. 
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa:

Not present.
Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

Working proposed items before next legislative sessions.

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

Memorial Day Events:

- 28 May / 1030 Bear Cemetery

- 30 May / 1030 Bridge   
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
Division Conference scheduled for 11 – 14 April in Atlantic City, NJ.

Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

The organization is working on HB 224 inputs.

Salesianum High School recognized homeless veterans this morning during assembly.

The oratorical contest is scheduled for 18 February at the Wilmington VAMC.

Commissioner Weir (AMVETS)

Represented the commission at a state veteran funeral.

Commissioner Smith (DELVETS)
The organization met with DVH veterans during the Super Bowl.
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

Mid-Winter Conference is this weekend.

Veteran Service Officer training is scheduled for 8 March at the Wilmington VAMC.

Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
Not present.
Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
Toys for Tots was successful.
Kent County housed 50 veterans and the state housed 198 in 2015.

Meeting with the Wilmington VAMC Director to interview for MyVA Program Chair position. 
Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

Organization forwarded a letter to Capitol Hill on various veteran legislation.
Visiting Capitol Hill on 13 April.

Medical service member deployments should not increase retiree / family member medical costs, those deployments should impact military readiness costs.

Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
Sponsored resident visits at the Wilmington VAMC.

Veteran Service Officer John Jones passed away.   
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
Nothing to report. 

Commissioner Newman (VFW)

Red, White, and Blue fundraiser in Seaford on 20 February.
Post 3238 Working through Anger Workshop 25 February / 1800.

Voice of Democracy Award (scholarship) in Washington DC 27 February
- Will also visit Capitol Hill

Council Administration will visit Legislative Hall on 14 March

Organizations are warned not to do unlicensed gaming at posts throughout Delaware

- From the state gaming commission

Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

Not present. 
Commissioner Showell (At Large)

Change of Responsibility (CSM change) will take place soon.
Armed Forces Readiness Center will be renamed Beau Biden Center.

Military Ball is scheduled for 23 April.

Delaware Military History Museum is still looking to locate. 
Commissioner Hampton (At Large)

Upcoming golf tournament to support the Kent County Memorial Park.
Looking to have mailing list of Middle East veterans for communication.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

DVTF: 9 requests, 9 granted (100%), $8548.23 awarded and $51,496.00 balance.

Requested additional organization contacts to receive meeting minutes. 

Conference Room project to include new table, presentation screen, and dial-in capability.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

POW/MIA Chair of Honor at DCVA (OPEN)

The chair is being refurbished by the Department of Corrections with a projected dedication date of  Friday, 
29 April.

Public University “Course Scheduling Preference” (OPEN)
University representatives will contacted to set up a meeting to discuss veteran student needs.  
Recognition for Sen. Ennis/Rep. Jaques (OPEN)

Staffers have been contacted in order to schedule and appropriate presentation date. A commission meeting or a legislative meeting is the venue of choice. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nothing was presented.

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION:
Nothing was presented.
SPECIAL SESSION: 
Members discussed HB 224 verbiage. 
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 15 March 2016 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100, Dover, DE
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